
Minutes from Meeting held September 13, 2022 
 

The September meeting of the South Shenango Township Supervisors was held on Tuesday, September 13, 2022 at 

the South Shenango Township Building, located at 6865 Collins Road, Jamestown, PA 16134.  The meeting was 

called to order at 2:28 pm by Chairperson Joe Livingston.  Present were Supervisors Joe Livingston and Mike 

Richter; Roadmaster Jamie Fries; Secretary Rebecca Andrew. Four visitors were present. Minutes from the August 

9th meeting were reviewed and approved with a motion by Joe Livingston and a second by Mike Richter. MC 

 

The Treasurer’s report was as follows: 
 

South Shenango Township General Fund 

Previous Month’s Balance – July 31, 2022    $ 229,518.32 

August Credits/Deposits           $  42,230.52 

August Credits/Interest    $       6.00 

August Debits/Checks             $  28,410.74 

Balance as of August 31, 2022          $ 243,344.10 
 

South Shenango Twp. State Account 

Previous Month’s Balance – July 31, 2022   $ 164,852.83 

August Credits/Deposits – Interest                $    1.36 

August Debits/Checks            $  18,136.86 

Balance as of August 31, 2022         $ 146,717.33 

 

South Shenango ARPAFund 

Balance as of August 31, 2022            $ 104,317.65       

       

Joe Livingston moved to accept the Treasurer’s Report with a second by Mike Richter. MC  

 

Visitors Acknowledged –Donna Davis Brown, 1912 Ottawa Road, sked who she should contact about the intersection of 

Westford Road and East Lake Road. Joe Livingston responded that she would need to contact Penn Dot. Donna also asked if 

Jamie received a message that she had left for him. Jamie said he had received the message and he did go look at the issue that 

she called about. Jamie explained the issue and stated he did not feel it needed immediate attention.     

 

Fred Sparling- Was wondering if Trick or Treat could be held at the township building. The Supervisors said they were not 

opposed to it.  

 

Bob Hutton, A and B Land Surveying, presented the following parcel consolidations: 

Todd C. and Rosanne Caddy parcel#’s 4704-012-487-(R), 4704-012-479-480-481, 4704-012-482-483, 4704-012-478 

Walter S. Wickline parcel#’s 4704-034-F-41-(R) and 4704-034-F-43 

Mark John Sauter parcel#’s 4704-047-25 and 4704-047-26 

Michael C. Powell parcel#’s 4705-005-1-74 and 4705-005-1-75 

Joe Livingston moved to accept the parcel consolidations with a second by Mike Richter.MC 

 

A subdivision parcel# 4704-034-A-18-LU was presented for Christopher Gerhardstein consisting of Lots 18-21 In Grandview 

Allotment. Joe Livingston made a motion to accept the subdivision with a second by Mike Richter. MC  

 

Roadmaster’s Report – Jamie Fries 

• Working on mowing 

• Single Seal is done 

• Getting ready for winter 

Jamie stated the projects for next year will include Unger Road and Douthette Allotment. 

 

Attorney’s Report – not present 
 

Property Maintenance Official/Zoning Officer- not present 



 

Supervisors’ Report – 

The regular township meeting for November was changed from November 8, 2022 to November 15, 2022 at 2:30 

due to elections being held at the township building on November 8th. 

 

Joe Livingston made a motion to accept the Tri-County contract with a second by Mike Richter. MC 

 

Secretary’s Report –Rebecca Andrew 
Presented the MMO for 2023. Joe Livingston made a motion for accept the 2023 MMO with a second by Mike Richter. MC 

Gave the supervisors the pension distress score.  

Rebecca stated that the 2nd Tranche of the ARPA funding was received in the amount of $104,317.65. 

 

Correspondence Received – None 
 

 

Joe Livingston moved to approve the August bills with a second by Mike Richter. MC 

 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 3:06 pm.  

 

        

Respectfully submitted,  

 

Rebecca Andrew, Secretary 


